Republic of the Philippines

Department of Public Works and Highways
LEYTE THIRD
DISTRICT ENGINEERING OFFICE
REGIONAL OFFICE VIII
Villaba, Leyte

September 17, 2019

ARDELIZA R. MEDENILLA, MNSA, CESO 11
Undersecretary for Support Services
Department of Public Works and Highways
Central Office, Manila

Madam:

In compliance with Memorandum dated September 16, 2019, RE: Submission of
Indicative Annual Procurement Pian (APP) for FY 2020 for Consulting Services, this is to
inform your good office that “We don't have Consulting Services for FY 2020".

Very truly yours,

Noted by:

CARLQS G. VELOSO
District Engineer



